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VEHICLE ACCIDENT INVOLVING AMBULANCE 
 
Turlock – At approximately 9:33 p.m. on July 25, 2019 an ambulance transporting a critical patient from a 
vehicle versus pedestrian accident at North Olive Avenue and Hawkeye Avenue was involved in a vehicle 
accident at North Golden State Boulevard and West Monte Vista Avenue.   
 
Two Turlock firefighters were inside the transporting ambulance assisting with critical patient care when 
the accident occurred. A total of six patients, including the two firefighters, have been transported to 
various local hospitals. Injuries of the patients range from moderate to severe. The two Turlock firefighters 
are currently being evaluated at a local hospital. 
 
Turlock City Fire Department responded to this accident with two engines, Squad 32, a battalion chief, 
and the interim fire chief.  
 
The Turlock Police Department is conducting an accident investigation with their Major Accident 
Investigation Team. Any media inquiries regarding this accident investigation should be directed to 
Turlock Police Sergeant Russ Holeman at 209-668-6524 or rholeman@turlock.ca.us.  
 
Media Contact: 
Captain Kevin Tidwell, Public Information Officer        
Ktidwell@turlock.ca.us 
209-216-6455 
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